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To 		Making Waves Academy Board of Directors
From		Vanessa Caigoy, Director of Compliance 
Date		January 31, 2019
Subject		Lowest Performing Block Grant (LPSBG)   

Executive Summary: 
On June 27, 2018 Governor Brown signed assembly bill 1808 into law, authorizing the allocation of a $300 million Low-Performing Students Block Grant (LPSBG) during the 2018-19 fiscal year. The purpose of such grant is to provide the State’s lowest performing students with additional supports to increase their academic achievement as defined in EC, Section 41570(d). 
The conditions in which a school can receive LPSBG funds are the following: 
· Develop a plan that includes information regarding how the services align with and described in the school’s Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP).

· The plan is discussed and adopted by the governing board in a format that allows for stakeholder feedback in the form of public comment to be made prior to March 1, 2019. 
Making Waves Academy has been rewarded a total of $27,664, for fourteen students identified using the calculation provided by the California Department of Education. In alignment with the adopted Local Control and Accountability Plan such funds will be spent overtime, through the 2020-21 academic year. In addition to LPSBG monies, Title I and Title II funds will continue to be used congruently to ensure that the students will get the additional supports needed to improve academic performance. 
In alignment with allowable costs and the LCAP, Making Waves Academy plans to address the critical learner needs of the identified lowest performing students with additional supports for pupils and professional development opportunities for certificated staff. Based on the critical learner needs for the identified students MWA will continue to use student data, to inform targeted interventions with our current onsite intervention coordinators and interventionists in the academic areas of Math and English Language Arts. In addition to targeted interventions, Making Waves Academy plans to use some of the allocation to provide targeted professional development for certificated staff that work directly with the students identified. Such professional development ensures that staff is fully equipped and prepared to serve our students academically and provide social-emotional supports, professional development 




is given throughout the year. Professional development allows for our teachers to effectively teach our students utilizing the adopted curriculum and technology provided. MWA will continue to provide high-quality onsite professional development and send faculty and administrators to offsite training. 
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